
 

 
 Strathisla Community Council 

Minutes of Meeting 2nd April 2014 
 

Present:  John Gelling, Ian Ross, Keith Comrie, Jacob Gelling, Jenny 

Anderson, Priscilla Gordon-Duff, Cllr Cree 
. 
Apologies: Innes MacPherson, James Mark, Cllr Shepherd. 
 
In Attendance: Pc. Fraser.  
 
Minutes of last meeting: Typo of John and Priscilla’s names, otherwise 
agreed as correct. Proposed by Keith, seconded by John. 
 

1. Police Matters. 

           Since last month: 
33 recorded crimes. Consisting of thefts, break ins, and road traffic 
offences. The theft of a diesel bowser also theft of tools in Mulben area 
is being investigated. Also a break in to a house in Grange where 
money was stolen. Other thefts were within Keith area. There were no 
reports of anything from the committee. 
 

2.  Treasurer Report. James was unable to attend however a statement 

of affairs was presented, a discussion took place on the hiring of a 
minutes secretary, it was agreed that Ian will place an advert in the 
Baffies to employ one. Action Ian 
 

3. Youth Issues. It was agreed that NetFlix will be booked to provide a 
movie evening, Drummuir hall has agreed to host. No other issues.           
Action James/Ian 
 

4. Planning: Proposed turbine at Craigenseat. After discussion, no action. 
Altmore Wind farm, a meeting of CCs in the area is to be held in Buckie 
on 3rd April.    Action: Chair and Secretary to attend 
 

5. Rothiemay.      No new issues                                             
 

6. Boharm. Work still going on at railway, a reply was received from 
Network Rail stating they will look into our query.  Boat-o-Brig is now 
open, ahead of schedule 

 
7. . Botriphnie: Work on Gully road now complete. MC has apologised 

for not yet having done survey of condition of Midtown of Glack road. 
Priscilla brought up the subject of the condition of the Church road and 
car park, more research is needed to verify who the owner of this is.  
  

8. Grange:  No new business.  

 



 

9. Newmill: Road works are now finished at both ends of the village. The 
litter bin has now been relocated in the square. No other issues. 
 

10. Correspondence: The Moray LDP is now available for viewing. A 
meeting is planned for the 14th April in the Longmore Hall . Action ALL. 
Beatrice Wind farm have been granted marine consent.               

Forestry Commission sent an updated map of Rosarie forest. We will 
look at inviting FC to give more info. 
 

11. AOCB. Schools consultation, Keith and John to attend meeting at KGS. 
Action. Keith, John                                                        
 

12. Date of next meeting Wednesday 7th May 2014 
 
 
 

  


